
Welcome to our News Roundup for 22 March 2024.

Please circulate this widely so that the great events and opportunities

here can benefit as many as possible.

 

Blessings.

Events

'Everyday Faith - Everyday Fruitfulness' on Saturday 13th April

10am-1pm at Lumen https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/urc-thames-

north-synod

Synod Discipleship Matters with Eddie Boon Join Zoom Meeting

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?

pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09

Meeting Wednesday 17 April 2024.

Celebrating 850 Years of the Waldensian Movement Thursday

18- Saturday 20 April 2024 g.morton50@ntlworld.com

Young Adults' Gathering Saturday 27 April 2024 10:30am- 4pm

Lumen Community

Godly Play Wednesday 1 May to Friday 3 May 2024

trainingpa@urc5.org.uk

Thames North & Southern Synod's Youth Residential Thursday

30 May - 2 June 2024 Whitemoor Lakes, Alrewas

Living Stones for a Living Church on Monday 21 May 7:30pm and

Monday 4 June 7:30pm. Email mission@urc.org.uk

Thames North Eco Day Saturday 8 June 2024 10am - 4pm at Vine

Church Ilford 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/urc-thames-north-synod
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/urc-thames-north-synod
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09
mailto:g.morton50@ntlworld.com
mailto:trainingpa@urc5.org.uk
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Envisioning Worship Conference Saturday 11am 6-7 July 2024 at

Luther King Centre, Manchester

https://northerncollege.co.uk/envisioning-worship-2024/

Synod News

Jesus washing the disciples' feet

 

We received this report on "The Narrow Road” held at Hertford URC.

 

'I am very happy to report that we were at full capacity and really could

not have squeezed another visitor in as staging and lighting also took up a

considerable amount of space.  We had approximately 110 people

attending with some travelling quite a distance.  We have had many

comments from other local churches thanking us for putting on this

production as part of our combined journey towards Easter and saying

how they found the Play very moving and thought-provoking.  

 

It was quite amazing how four Actors took us through the life of Jesus in

an hour and a half without a change of background,  just by using simple

props.   It was helpful to have a knowledge of the Bible to keep up with

these dramatic snapshots, as seen by travellers on a narrow road, who

were also acting as the characters in each of the scenes.  A very skilful

use of a small area and a small cast who made it all so believable.'

 

The crucifixion

 

https://northerncollege.co.uk/envisioning-worship-2024/






A Lent Note from the Green Apostles



Over Lent the Synod Green Team has been encouraging you to be active

for the environment.  As a final reflection we ask you to consider the

water you drink and use and its part in the environment around you.

 World Water Day is held annually on 22 March as a means of focusing

attention on the importance of fresh clean water and good sanitation

across the world.  There are huge global challenges and we can learn

more through charities like WaterAid, Christian and Tearfund.  Many

churches have got involved with Toilet twinning and this is a brilliant way

of exploring the issues and supporting poorer communities across the

world – either as a church or individual.  See the website  Home - Toilet

Twinning

There are also issues closer to home.  It is good to reflect on our own use

of water and consider collecting rainwater in a water butt for use in the

garden.  Find out more about your local river or stream, what state it is in

and whether there is a group protecting it.  If you are involved in such a

group do send us a photo to minister.trinity.coresend@gmail.com 

Terry Hinks

https://toilettwinning.org/
https://toilettwinning.org/
mailto:minister.trinity.coresend@gmail.com


Churches, chapels and meeting houses are impressive, exciting and

surprising places.

Whether seeking quiet reflection access to critical community services, a

warm welcome, a place to worship, or a space to explore, we believe they

should be loved and supported. Available to all.

Working together with churches across all four nations, we help to

maintain these wonderful historic buildings and keep them thriving today,

and tomorrow.

 

Keep an eye on the Thames North website and future newsletters to find

out more about what they are doing and what they can do for your

church.

Free upcoming training for you to be a

part of

From fixing the roof to finding ways to attract more visitors, looking after

a church building can involve a wide range of challenges, but we are here

to help. Thanks to National Lottery players, through our National Lottery

Heritage Funded projects, Cherish and Treasure Ireland, we are able to

offer even more support to churches, chapels and meeting houses in

every corner of the UK. 

This includes through our extensive training programme – both in person

and online. Whether you need help with applying for grants, opening your

building up to visitors, or developing new income streams, check out our

training to find a session that’s right for you.

 

https://www.nationalchurchestrust.org/get-support/training/current-sessions?mc_cid=f4c6ac52fa&mc_eid=c4a96fcd03
https://www.nationalchurchestrust.org/get-support/training/current-sessions?mc_cid=f4c6ac52fa&mc_eid=c4a96fcd03


Learn the best ways to open your church

to visitors

The latest heritage crime report from Historic England shows that heritage

crime had increased. However, research from Ecclesiastical Insurance

shows that an open church is safer than a locked church. Want to find out

more? 

Join Ecclesiastical Insurance online from 2-3pm on Tuesday 19 March. If

you want to open your church more to the community and visitors, but

are worried about safety and security, then this free session will guide you

through all you need to know. You can find out steps to take to protect

your building and there will be the chance to ask any questions, too. 

 Sign up for your free place

Energy Grants

A message to churches from the synod:

 

We listened on Saturday at the Treasurers' Meeting and as a result have

extended the last date for Energy Grant applications from 31st March this

year to 31st March 2025. This applies to churches who have been

adversely affected by Gas, Oil or Electricity increased costs. We appreciate

https://www.nationalchurchestrust.org/get-support/training/current-sessions?mc_cid=f4c6ac52fa&mc_eid=c4a96fcd03


that this can be a problem for those churches coming off a fixed contract

in 2023/4.

 

Please send applications to macpheemartyn@aol.com or

dr.jpwise@gmail.com. 

What's On

mailto:macpheemartyn@aol.com
mailto:dr.jpwise@gmail.com




Venue: Whitemoor Lakes Alrewas Staffordshire.

Cost: £65

Age: 11 (must be in Year 7) – 16 years. Including transport available from

London.

Limited spaces available until Friday 3rd May 2024       

Register online at: https://bit.ly/residential-2024

Further information: cydo@urcthamesnorth.org.uk    

 

https://bit.ly/residential-2024
mailto:cydo@urcthamesnorth.org.uk


As announced at our recent Synod meeting we are pleased to be able to

pay for around five churches to host our Art in Plain Sight project for the

next 2 years starting May 1st. A new print of art/photography will be

displayed each month in a position in your  church  building where there is

substantial footfall by the local community.

 

Expressions of interest to Eddie Boon via

disc.enab@urcthamesnorth.org.uk please. 

mailto:disc.enab@urcthamesnorth.org.uk


A reminder that we are looking forward to our URC Thames North Synod

Conference 'Everyday Faith - Everyday Fruitfulness' on Saturday 13th

April 10am-1pm at Lumen, 88 Tavistock Place, London, WC1H 9RS

Steve Rouse from LICC will be leading our morning and it promises to be a

really good time of encouragement as we explore ‘Discovering God's

purpose in every season of life (especially in the senior years). You can

watch a short 90 second introduction with Steve at

https://vimeo.com/922117229

Arrivals on the day are from 9.30am and there will be a free buffet lunch

at the end to bless you on your way.

The event is FREE you can find out more and book at:

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/urc-thames-north-synod/t-avoekvx

We do hope that you will see this as an important event to encourage your

discipleship both personally and in your congregation and that you will

book in and come along – why not bring a group from your church?

If you have any questions then please do not hesitate to contact me via

disc.enab@urcthamesnorth.org.uk   



 

Our Thames North Synod Prayer Labyrinth is now available for use in local

churches. The Labyrinth, suitable for indoor use only, is 7m x 7m and

comes with various other resources to use and guidance to help you bless

your congregation and/or community. Delivery/handover arrangements

can probably be made and there is no charge for use. Please contact Eddie

Boon via disc.enab@urcthamesnorth.org.uk for more details and to book it

out in the diary.

London Churches Refugee Fund

mailto:disc.enab@urcthamesnorth.org.uk


Apply for LCRF Grants up to £1,000 to support destitute asylum

seekers

in London

• We are now open for applications for our Spring 2024 Grants Round (nos

36)

• As usual refugee projects and organisation can apply for any work that

directly addresses destitution among refugees or asylum seekers in

London, whatever their country of origin.

• Applications must be made on the Round 36 Application forms which are

available to download here and must be emailed back to us by Monday

29th April. 

• The guidance notes have been very slightly updated and are available on

the same page.

• We take this opportunity to thank you for the work that your project

does, for the countless vulnerable people who have been helped by you

and others like you.

The Chair and Trustees of LCRF

https://www.lcrf.org.uk/grants


Safeguarding Training

Thames North & Southern Synod Safeguarding Training- 2024

Foundation and Foundation Refresher Safeguarding Training

(Approx 2 hours).  

15th April 7pm *ONLINE TRAINING*

14th June        *IN PERSON TRAINING*

at St Andrew’s Canterbury URC (Southern Synod) 10am-12pm

22nd July         *IN PERSON TRAINING*

at Bromley by Bow URC- 41 St Leonard's St, London E3 3DH (Thames

North Synod) 10am-12pm

  

3rd August     *IN PERSON TRAINING*

at Lancaster Road- Lancaster Rd, Enfield EN2 0BS (Thames North Synod)

10am-12pm

September     *IN PERSON TRAINING* location TBC

21st October 10am- 12pm         *ONLINE TRAINING*

21st November 7pm – 9.30pm   *ONLINE TRAINING*

 



Foundation E-Learning module

The Foundation training is also available as an E Learning which can be

completed in your own time.

The link is here:

https://www.urclearninghub.org.uk/course/view.php?id=24

To book on to this training, please email your 

name, church role, church and preferred date to

safeguarding@urcsouthern.org.uk or

safeguarding@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

 

Intermediate Safeguarding Training (Approx 2.5 hours).

14th June                            *IN PERSON TRAINING*

at St Andrew’s Canterbury URC- Watling Street, Canterbury, Kent CT1 2UA

(Southern Synod) 1pm-3.30pm

22nd July                              *IN PERSON TRAINING*

at Bromley by Bow URC- 41 St Leonard's St, London E3 3DH (Thames

North Synod) 1pm-3.30pm

3rd August                           *IN PERSON TRAINING*

at Lancaster road- Lancaster Rd, Enfield EN2 0BS (Thames North Synod)

1pm-3.30pm

September                      *IN PERSON TRAINING* location TBC

25th October 10am-12pm *ONLINE TRAINING*

29th November 7pm – 9.30pm *ONLINE TRAINING*

 

Intermediate Refresher Safeguarding Training (Approx 2.5 hours).

12th  June 6.30pm - 9pm                *ONLINE TRAINING*

13th September 6.30pm – 9pm        *ONLINE TRAINING*

 

Advanced Safeguarding Training (Approx 4 hours).

Saturday 13th July 10-3pm    *IN PERSON TRAINING*- location TBC

13th December 5pm- 9pm      *ONLINE TRAINING*

 

mailto:safeguarding@urcsouthern.org.uk
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Vacancies





If you would like to keep your inbox clear, please feel free to unsubscribe at the bottom of the

page.
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